February 13, 2008


Maryland Delegates and Senators:

We, the undersigned, hereby request that you vote in favor of S.B. 92/H.B. 310, an amendment to the Maryland Constitution that would make permanent the longstanding policy allowing 17-year-olds who turn 18 on or before the next general election to vote in primary elections. In addition, the amendment sets a uniform voter registration age of 16-years-old.

Strong resistance occurred last year when there was an attempt by the State Board of Elections, upon advice of the Attorney General’s office, to bar 17-year-olds that would be of age during the General Election from voting in the preceding primary election. The Maryland Democratic and Republican parties, voting rights advocates, youth organizations, and voting rights leader, Senator Jamie Raskin advocated for the repeal of the decision that would have disenfranchised thousands of potential voters. The Maryland Attorney General concluded that prohibiting 17-year-olds from registering and voting in the primaries violated the political parties’ First Amendment associational rights. Based on this new interpretation, the members of the State Board of Elections convened to reverse the policy change. Re-instating this policy, however, is insufficient if it is not safeguarded. Enacting S.B. 92/H.B. 310 will protect the voting rights of all young people, regardless of their party affiliation or decision not to associate with a political party. 

Also included in S.B. 92/H.B. 310 is a provision establishing a uniform advance-registration age of 16-years-old. This policy allows high schools more flexibility in conducting systematic voter registration by giving teachers and principals a greater opportunity to register their students to vote throughout the school year. A uniform voter registration age of 16 will also encourage students to register to vote when they receive their driver’s license, which is often viewed as a more important milestone than registering to vote. Finally, a lower advance-registration age encourages year-round voter registration drives, which will take pressure off of county boards of election that are often inundated with voter registration forms in the days and weeks leading up to the voter registration deadline. 

We urge the Maryland General Assembly to support this amendment and remain a national leader in encouraging youth participation in the political process. 

Sincerely,

CASA de Maryland

Common Cause Maryland

FairVote

League of Women Voters of Maryland

Progressive Maryland




















